# McDonald, Angus Morris (Monk) [1]

## McDonald, Angus Morris (Monk)

by Jim L. Sumner, 1991

21 Feb. 1901-2 Sept. 1977



Monk McDonald. Courtesy of the NC Sports Hall

of Fame. [2]Angus Morris (Monk) McDonald, college athlete and physician, was born and raised in Charlotte [3], the son of Angus Morris, Sr., and Ann Howard McDonald. His father was founder of the Southern Real Estate Company and chairman of the Mecklenburg County [4] Board of Commissioners. Young Angus attended Charlotte High School and the Fishburne Military School.

After high school McDonald enrolled at <u>The University of North Carolina</u> [5], where he became a three-sport star. Only five feet, seven inches tall, he made up for his lack of size with superior quickness and athletic ability. In football he was an all-star quarterback. In 1922 he led North Carolina to a nine-win, one-loss season, including victories over arch rival Virginia and in-state foes <u>North Carolina State</u> [6], <u>Trinity</u> [7], <u>Wake Forest</u> [8], and <u>Davidson</u> [9]. North Carolina's only loss that year was a controversial 18–0 defeat at Yale. McDonald's contributions that season included a 95-yard kickoff return for a touchdown that propelled the university to a 14–9 victory over North Carolina State. McDonald continued to excel in 1923, although North Carolina slipped slightly to a record of five wins, three losses, and one tie.

In basketball McDonald was a clever playmaking guard. He made the Southern Conference all-star team in 1922 and 1924 and was captain of the university team in 1923. In those three years he led North Carolina to successive win-loss records of 14–3, 15–1, and 26–0. The 1922 and 1924 teams won the <u>Southern Conference [10]</u> tournament championship. The undefeated 1924 team was voted mythical national champion by the Helms Foundation. McDonald was also a standout baseball shortstop and leadoff hitter. A career .300-hitter, he was considered a professional prospect had he chosen that option. He led the 1922 team to a 19–2 record. McDonald received four university letters each in football, basketball, and baseball.

McDonald was in medical school at The University of North Carolina [5] in the 1924–25 academic year when basketball coach Norman Shepard abruptly resigned shortly before the beginning of the season. McDonald was asked to fill the void and coached the team to an 18–5 record while carrying a full academic load. The university won another Southern Conference tournament that year, although McDonald's studies forced him to miss the post-season event.

In 1926 he transferred to the <u>University of Pennsylvania Medical School</u> [11], where he received an M.D. degree in 1928. A urologist and surgeon, McDonald served his internship at the Protestant Episcopal Hospital in Philadelphia. In 1930 he began a two-year fellowship in surgery at the prestigious Mayo Clinic in Rochester, Minn. After its completion he worked for two years at New York's Presbyterian Hospital, where he assisted noted urologist Dr. J. Bentley Squier. He also worked for a brief period at the Vanderbilt Clinic in New York.

In 1935 McDonald moved back to North Carolina to join the <u>Greensboro</u> [12] practice of Dr. Fred Patterson. He remained there until June 1939, when he returned to <u>Charlotte</u> [13] to help establish the Crowell Clinic. In September 1942 he became a lieutenant commander in the <u>U.S. Navy Medical Corps</u> [14]. Originally stationed at Chapel Hill's Navy Pre-Flight School, he was transferred to the U.S. Naval Hospital in San Francisco in 1944. He was discharged from the navy following the end of hostilities.

After the war he resumed his urology practice in Charlotte and remained associated with the Crowell Clinic until his retirement in June 1969. He was also associated with Charlotte's Mercy Hospital. McDonald was a member of the American Urological Association, the North Carolina Medical Society [15], and the Charlotte Chamber of Commerce. He was inducted into the North Carolina Sports Hall of Fame [16] in 1977.

McDonald married Mary Letitia Mebane of Greensboro in 1939. They had three children: Letitia, Ann, and Angus. All three were graduated from The University of North Carolina. McDonald continued to live in Charlotte after his retirement. He was buried at Elmwood Cemetery.

1

#### References:

Alumni Files (University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill).

Smith Barrier, On Tobacco Road: Basketball in North Carolina[17] (1983).

Charlotte Observer, scattered issues.

Bob Quincy, *They Made the Bell Tower Chime*[18] (1973).

Ken Rappoport, *Tar Heel: North Carolina Football* [19] (1976).

## **Additional Resources:**

*U.N.C. basketball blue book.* Chapel Hill, N.C.: Sports Division, University News Bureau. 1954. <a href="https://archive.org/details/uncbasketballblu19531954">https://archive.org/details/uncbasketballblu19531954</a> (accessed June 27, 2013).

## **Image Credits:**

Monk McDonald. Courtesy of the NC Sports Hall of Fame. Available from <a href="http://www.ncshof.org/2012/03/09/dr-angus-monk-mcdonald/">http://www.ncshof.org/2012/03/09/dr-angus-monk-mcdonald/</a> [21] (accessed June 27, 2013).

#### Subjects:

Athletes and sports figures [22]

Biographies [23]

Physicians, Dentists, Pharmacists, and other Medical Professionals [24]

#### **Authors:**

Sumner, Jim L. [25]

## Origin - location:

Greensboro [26]

Mecklenburg County [27]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press. [28]

1 January 1991 | Sumner, Jim L.

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/mcdonald-angus-morris

#### Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/mcdonald-angus-morris [2] https://www.ncshof.org/2012/03/09/dr-angus-monk-mcdonald/ [3] https://ncpedia.org/charlotte [4] https://ncpedia.org/geography/mecklenburg [5] https://ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [6] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-state-university [7] https://ncpedia.org/trinity-college [8] https://ncpedia.org/wake-forest-university [9] https://ncpedia.org/davidson-college [10] https://ncpedia.org/basketball/southern-conference [11] http://www.med.upenn.edu/ [12] https://ncpedia.org/geography/charlotte [14] http://www.public.navy.mil/bupers-npc/officer/Detailing/rlstaffcorps/medical/Pages/MedicalCorps.aspx [15] https://ncpedia.org/medical-society\_[16] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-sports-hall-fame [17] https://www.worldcat.org/title/on-tobacco-road-basketball-in-north-carolina/colc/10205852 [18] https://www.worldcat.org/title/they-made-the-bell-tower-chime/oclc/4324088 [19] https://www.worldcat.org/title/tar-heel-north-carolina-football/oclc/3004077/editions? referer=di&editionsView=true [20] https://archive.org/details/uncbasketballblu19531954 [21] http://www.ncshof.org/2012/03/09/dr-angus-monk-mcdonald/ [22] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/athletes-sports-figures [23] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [24] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/physicians [25] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no